[image: image1.jpg]frfP./’SLE Y STRIDERS





Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th October 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Simon Cain


Chris Green

1 Chairman’s Comments
Well done to all the Striders who took part in the Aquathlon against Putteridge Swimming Club, and reclaimed the trophy. There were some superb performances on the day, with the club winning the overall competition, First Man, First Woman and the team prize too.

The club AGM takes place on Thursday 23rd of October at Stopsley Working Men’s Club, and I hope that you will all be able to attend.  All members are welcome, and this is your opportunity to vote for the committee and club charity for the coming year. As you may know, there are several vacancies on the committee, which I hope to see filled.

This month also sees the start of the Three Counties Cross Country League, with the first fixture at Wellingborough on 26th October. I am aware that this clashes with the Luton Half Marathon that many of you have either already entered or intend to enter. I fully appreciate that you wish to support this local event, and encourage you to do so. Whichever race you choose do, wear your club colours with pride. 

For all of you considering participating in cross country this season, please remember that everyone’s score is important, as even if your score does not register for our club it can affect the scores of other teams. The more runners that we have, the better result we can achieve. If you have any queries about cross-country, especially those of you have never tried it before, then please do not hesitate to speak to any of the coaches or your Club Captains, who will be happy to help.

Finally, congratulations to Dave Hall, who completed his challenge of running from John O’Groats to Lands End in 40 days to raise money for housing in Sierra Leone. Well done Dave, and dare I ask what’s next?

2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Elaine Harries & Tony Green
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for September were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
SH confirmed that he had spoken to Dave Hall about being a speaker at the annual awards, and that he would be interested.
5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received from UKA about next year’s affiliation fees being raised to £12 for a member’s race license and £100 for club affiliation.
Correspondence received from 3 counties cross country with the minutes of the meeting. The clubs present voted against changing the scoring system.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £147.67

Bank: £11,896.79

Deposit: £104.11

Charity: £2143.88

TG suggested rounding the charity account up to the nearest £100, and the committee voted to agree to this.

7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in September 2014

Saturday 6th This was the date that saw Striders back to their winning ways in the Annual Biathlon Competition with Putteridge Swimming Club. It turned out to be a very easy win for Striders – not saying our members didn’t give it 100% effort because we know they did! – but we were very pleased with the result.
Sunday 7th    Seven Striders ran the Bedford 10k with PB runs from Kim Caddy, Tom Willis and Andy Durrant and Chris Lamont was first Vet 60 in the race and set a new Vet 60 Club Record.
Liz Rollinson and Lynn Doyle ran the Great North Run
Saturday 13th   Amanda Rankin ran the Folkstone Park Run. We don’t think there are many park runs left for her to run now!
Sunday 14th  Barbara Hunt and Amanda Rankin ran the Wingham 5k. Andy Ward got a PB in the English Aquathlon Championships and Nathan Scott got a PB in the Weymouth half ironman triathlon. Lynn Doyle ran the4 Bacchus half marathon and Annelies Gerber ran the Dunstable Downs marathon challenge.
Saturday 20th  Paul Davies and Nathan Scott ran the St Albans 5k Park Run.
Sunday 21st  Five Striders ran the Leighton Buzzard 10 miles with PB runs from Amanda Rankin, Chris Hunter, Kelvin Chadwick and Daniel Mann.
Lynn Doyle ran the Harvest Half Marathon.
Sunday 28th  Mark Sains ran a PB in the Barnstable Marathon in a time of 3..03.07 . We feel sure he will be recording s sub 3hours in his next marathon. Well done Mark.
Gary Fowler ran the Ealing half marathon and Nikki Cox ran the first of her 4 marathons in four weeks in Berlin. Just 3 to go Nikki! We know you can do it!

We truly have to report on what must be the biggest event of the month even of the year! We want to congratulate Dave Hall who has completed his 40 marathons in 40 days and finished as fresh as he started! We know that every Strider will be pleased to see him finish this amazing task in one piece. We will say more on this in our annual report next month. Well done Dave we are pleased for you!

We would like to wish all of our members who are either unwell or injured a speedy recovery.
That closes our report which is our last monthly running report. We have been writing reports for the last 10 or 12 years. 
During that time if we have forgotten to include you or misspelt your name we apologise! It has not been intentional!
Your October report will be from your 2 new club captains and we would like to say good luck to them whoever they may be, and thank you to all for your support.

8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to Nathan Scott for representing Team GB in the triathlon, and for several recent PBs.
9 Aquathlon
SH indicated that this went well, and that several members are continuing to practice swimming for next year’s event!
AW provided the invoice for the medals (£144.61) but we are awaiting pool & room costs. After which Stopsley will be half the costs.

10 AGM

SH updated on the licensing issues at Stopsley Working Men’s Club.
· They are attempting to get an official license, but if not, they would need to make everyone temporary members

· The committee agreed that this was not feasible logistically

· DD suggest Crawley Green Social Club

· SH will check and confirm by the end of the week

DD suggested that nominees should stand up so that people can put a face to a name.

The charity representative has been arranged.

There are currently 4 vice presidents (Dave Debnam, Dave Young, Chris Mclaren, Tony Green)

· The committee voted to re-nominate all 4 vice presidents

· AW will confirm that Dave Young is OK with this re-nomination

DD checked about trustees

· SH and CG indicated that we don’t need standing trustees

11 A.O.B

MS ran the new Panshanger parkrun course and indicated that it was very similar in style to the 3 counties cross country courses.

· SH will announce this for beginners who may be interested in the cross country to try

With respect to no nominations for the treasurer, AW had wondered whether a non-runner could collect the subs

· HM indicated that she was OK with collecting the subs as long as someone would be the treasurer

BB suggested a one-off donation of £100 to Dave Hall’s charity fundraising. The committee voted for the donation.

BB, SC & KA all expressed their thanks to the committee for help during their positions.
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